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Dear family, brothers and sisters in Christ,

Starting in December we can see the houses and stores are decorated with Christmas lights and
ornaments. People are busy buying gifts and planning celebrations for their loved ones. As Christians we
know the birth of Jesus is the reason why we celebrate Christians each year. In Matthew 1:23 “Behold,
the virgin shall conceive and bear a son, and they shall call his name Immanuel which means, God
with us.”

The world is uncertain and unstable, and when we put our hopes in the things of this world, we can
be overcome by fear. But as we place our hope in Jesus, we can trust that He is always the same;
yesterday, today, and forever. He alone is our rock and our salvation; He is our fortress and will not be
shaken.

This Christmas let us experience hope and joy in our Lord, Jesus Christ! Thank you so much for
supporting us in different ways, especially your prayers. Please continue to praise God for what He has
done and pray for our needs.

Praise items:

- Despite the extreme cold weather and flu, God keeps us well and healthy.

- Simeon, our eldest son and family are all well now after fighting with flu for a month.

- There have been 5 newcomers to our Living Stone Church in Phnom Penh in the last 2 weeks.

- God answered our prayers to work in the hearts of our Khmer workers, Phalla and Savy; they are
more patient, and they understand more of each other's feelings.

Prayer items:

- Last month we wrote an article on “How to share the gospel to Buddhists” and it was translated into
Khmer. Please pray that God would use it to bring more people to Christ.

- Please pray for the 5 newcomers that they will come regularly with an open heart to know more
about God.

- Some members of our church stopped coming due to the pandemic. Pray that they will come back to
worship God and learn about His words.

- Joseph will have cataract operation on January 4th and 11th. Please pray for wisdom for the doctor
and for Joseph's speedy recovery.

Thank you so much! Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a blessed and fruitful new year in 2023!

In His service,

Joseph and Liza Ng



